
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Greetings, Kia ora, Talofa lava, Kia orana, Malo e lelei, Fakalofa Lahi Atu, Namaste, An Young Haseyo, 

Konichiwha, Bula Vinaka, Sawadee, Dobra Dan, Ni Hao, As-salamu alaykum, Hola 

 
Samoan Language Week 
In Week 5 this term we 
celebrated Samoan language 
week.  Sessions were led by our 
Learning Assistant, Emma 
Brown throughout the week 

and there was a special 
assembly on the Friday.  Thank 
you to all the parents who came 
along to the assembly and 
especially to those 
parents/whanau who came into 
our classrooms and taught our 
students about Samoan culture. 

 
FMA Conference  
On Thursday 30 May, our choir 
went out to the FMA conference 
and performed.  Dipasha Prasad 
and Vahid Fonua also spoke at 
this event.  They did a great job 
and represented our school 
well. 

 
Duffy Theatre Show 
On Friday 31 May, our students 
we had the Duffy Show come to 

our school.  Our students 
watched the show which 
outlines the importance of 
reading and were presented 
with their Duffy books. 
 
BOT Elections 
The new Board has been 
finalised.  Please see the results 
on the official Declaration of 

Results attached. 
 

Year 7 and 8 Camp 
Camp is fast approaching.  If you 
have any questions or need any 
more information, please don’t 

hesitate to contact us.  Email 
jhowsam@panmure.school.nz 
or call the school office – 09 527 
7659. 
 
 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Wednesday 19 May 
10am: ERO whanau meeting 
followed by morning tea in the 
staffroom 
6.30pm: Board of Trustees 

Meeting 
 

Week 9 
Matariki Week celebrations 
 

Wednesday 26 June 
11am: School Speech 
Competition 

 
Friday 28 June 

Open Day (all day) 
11am: House Arts Competition 
Lunchtime: Movie Fundraiser 
 

Wednesday 3 – Friday 5 July 
Year 7 -8 Camp 
 

Thursday 4 July 
No Homework Club 

 
Friday 5 July 

Last Day of Term 2 
Reports go home 
 

Monday 22 July 
First Day of Term 3 

 
Attendance 
It is important for your child to 
be at school every day. When 
your child misses school, they 
miss important learning.  If your 

child is absent due to reasons 
that as a school we can support 
you to get them here, please 
contact us.  It is also important 
that your child starts to get into 
good habits around being on 
time to school.   

 

 

 

 

 

School Lunches 
The new school lunch system 
with Lotto Café is underway.  
Menu and nutritional 
information can be found at the 
school office. 

 
Lost Property 

We have lots of lost property at 
school in the office.  If your child 
has misplaced some of their 
uniform, please encourage 

them to come and check the lost 
property box.  We return all 
named clothing to students 
straight away. Please name your 
child’s clothing so it can be 
returned when they misplace it.   
 

Breakfast Club 

Breakfast Club runs every 
morning from 8am to 8.20am.  
We serve toast with spreads, 
baked beans, yoghurt and weet-
bix during this time. Please feel 
free to stop in with your child 
and enjoy breakfast time with 
them.   

 
Kidscan 
We are a Kidscan school.  
Kidscan provides top up lunches 
for our students, hygiene 
products as well as our school 
jackets. They also provide shoes 
for those students who need 
them.  If your child needs shoes 
for school, please don’t hesitate 
to call the office so we can order 

these for them. 

 
Facebook Page 
Have you joined our Facebook 
page yet? We will be putting 
reminders and photos up 
throughout the year so keep 
informed of what is going on by 
adding us. If you search 
@panmureds you will be able to 

find us. 

NEWSLETTER 
 

Term 02, Week 8 

Monday 17 June 2019 
 

Working together to grow innovative, confident, resilient leaders. 

mailto:jhowsam@panmure.school.nz


 

 

 


